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Communications Working Group
Friday, 25 September 2020
10.00am

Due to the present Coronavirus Covid 19 this meeting took place by Microsoft Teams video call.

Attendees
Sandra Gillings	Priory Medical Group
Susan Dawson	Priory Medical Group
Heather Carr		Whitley Bay Medical Centre 
Patrick Mayne	Collingwood Health Group
Michele Spencer	Community and Health Care Forum (CHCF)
Carole Reed		CHCF
Teresa Ho		Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)

Apologies
Marc Rice		CCG
Wally Charlton	CCG
Anne Carlile		Priory Medical Group

Welcome and Introductions
Teresa informed the members that she will now be a part of the Comms Working Group, Marc will still be chair but is on annual leave today.

Notes from last meeting 28 August 2020
Agreed as a true record.

Matters Arising
Sandra asked if the £25m funding at Cramlington Hospital would be used as an in-house training facility. Michele will seek clarity from Heather Carr. (Heather was having some difficulty with her internet connection). 

It was confirmed that Issue 20 of the newsletter had been distributed and well received.

Teresa informed the members that an evaluation planning meeting on LIVI will take place in October, no dates have been issued yet.

The members agreed that online telephone and video consultations made appointments much easier and also benefits people who have mobility issues. Northumbria Healthcare Trust had been looking at this alternative way of consulting before Covid. 

HOW-fit
It was explained that the new HOW-fit website, aimed at introducing residents to fitness and well-being is available for testing and feedback will be appreciated, the site will be launched on Monday, 5 October.  There will also be a leaflet drop to all residents in North Tyneside, Newcastle and Gateshead. Members can register by submitting their name and email address. If there are any technical issues during the testing this can also be fed back to Rob Brown by email as detailed in the email. 

Michele has emailed the link and some members felt if HOW-fit is aimed at older people some of the images in the leaflet are of young fit and healthy-looking people so not necessarily encouraging engagement with older people.  Teresa said it is not necessarily only aimed at older people it is also for those in their 30s and 40s. 

Newsletter December Issue 21
The template for the next newsletter will be prepared, this will be Issue 21 and distributed in December. Some ideas and topics of interest for the content were put forward from members. 
· An update on Covid 19 which will be written at a later date to ensure the information is correct at the time of publication. There is a testing centre set up at The Parks in North Shields, there is also a second facility at the Coronation Street carpark in Wallsend.
· An update on the flu vaccinations for the over 50s. Teresa suspects that supplies may run out by December as demand is likely to be high and it is thought independent pharmacies may be running low on stock of the vaccine.
· Information about obesity and the current liquid diet which amounts to 800 calories per day and is aimed at people with Type 2 diabetes. Teresa will get further information about this from Anya Paradis.
· CCG update including the Dementia Analysis which promotes targeted work with the ever-aging population.
· Social Prescribing – Susan and Anne will attend a conference next week. Claire Howard from VODA gave an interesting talk about this recently.
· How people have been coping throughout the Covid 19 crisis.
· Pharmacy and GP Practice opening hours over Christmas and New Year and this could be the ‘did you know’ section.
· The Admiral Nurse Service, the CCG will release a press release to coincide with Alzheimer’s Week in conjunction with Age UK and Dementia UK.
· Updated links to the NHS website.
· Self Care and information on constipation and meds.

Issue 22 March Newsletter ideas
· Care homes research
· SIGN Plus

It was confirmed Healthwatch is in the process of putting a guide together on where to go for medical appointments depending on residents needs and this will be available in due course.

Carole will cut and paste some images for the newsletter from the HOW-fit website and write a couple of brief updates on the Fire and Rescue Service and Navigating Life in North Tyneside leaflets recently shared with members. She will also check out the Admiral Nurses information on the CCG website. As the next newsletter will be the Christmas edition it will have the festive banner.


Working Groups
The working groups have all been carried out by Microsoft Teams which has enabled members to keep in touch and share information. The End of Life Working Group took place earlier this week and was attended by Charlotte Bryan from Northumbria Healthcare Trust, Charlotte is the new in post Palliative Care Registrar. The Mental Health Working Group is still chaired by Janet Arris and will include a learning disabilities update at the next meeting.

Any other business
The Emergency Health Care Plan was discussed at the Ageing Well Board and shared with members earlier in the week, if members have any feedback they can pass on comments to Michele.


Date of next meeting 
Friday 30 October 2020
10am 
MS Teams
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